

## SCRAP Minutes

January 19, 2022 at 9:30 AM

SCRAP Members: Victoria Pichla Luz (NIK), John Lavalie (DPK), Tammy Skwierczynski (GRK), Adriene Galindo (PAK), Linda Conn (CPQ)

Absent SCRAP Members: Lynn Krambeer (LFK), Lynne Rubio (DPK)

CCS Staff: Rachel Fischer, Virginia Seward

Non-Members: Lauren Bochat (PRK), Michelle London (HPK), Stephanie Gerardi (WNK), Judy Hayes (NBK), Stephanie Haugan (LNK), Kelly Webster (GRK), Brad Peterson (CPQ), Jessica Thomson (WLK), Violet Jaffe (PAK)

The meeting was called to order at 9:32 AM.

1. Recap on the issue of cataloging Melissa/George (Rachel)

R. Fischer reviewed the issue of cataloging George as Melissa when the library changes the title locally. SCRAP members did not bring up any questions or concerns about the issue.

2. Cataloger's Wiki Upgrade Update (Rachel)

R. Fischer updated SCRAP on the state of the Cataloger's Wiki upgrade. The upgrade was almost completed at the time of the meeting. R. Fischer will update the Wiki with the updates that have been previously discussed and correct broken links as soon as the upgrade has been completed.

3. Review of the page on [undocumented immigrants](#)

DISCUSSION – Should anything be added to the page for clarity?

SCRAP members discussed the changes that were made to the page due to the LCSH update to change illegal aliens headings to Noncitizens headings and illegal immigration. Since LC is now adding illegal immigration when using Noncitizens headings, SCRAP suggests including a statement about using the LCSH term "Immigration" when appropriate.

4. Review [Bibliographic Input Standards](#)

DISCUSSION – Are any updates needed to the Bibliographic Input Standards?

SCRAP members recommended suggestions for changes to the Bibliographic Input Standards page. These suggestions are highlighted in the word document version of the [Bibliographic Input Standards](#). J. Lavalie is interested in discussing a change to the requirement for the large print edition statement. R. Fischer will review suggestions with CCS Staff. Discussion on these changes continued via the SCRAP listserv. SCRAP will revisit it at the next meeting, before it is brought to other groups for approval. The update to the page needs to be approved by Governing Board.

5. Review the [National Practices category](#)

DISCUSSION – Which pages should be removed/updated?

The following pages were discussed:

[Content, Media, and Carrier Types cheat sheet](#) – This is useful and should be kept. A note about the OCLC macro can be added.

[Contents note](#) – Song titles should be clarified that this is for sheet music and music CDs. The National practices category can be removed.

[Country of production](#) – This contains a reference for a specific meeting. The page can be kept.

[ISBN](#) – The example for serials need to be changed because travel guides aren't cataloged as serials.

[Large print](#) – The point on genre should be clarified that it is moved to the 655 from the 650 and is not added unless missing. J. Lavalie suggested not requiring the edition statement or including the optional edition statement in the Wiki. This issue was further discussed via email. R. Fischer is reviewing it.

[Musicals and Soundtracks Genre headings](#) – This page is all national practice and can be deleted.

[Online cataloging resources](#) – RDA links should distinguish between the old and new RDA toolkit resources.

[Series title vs. main title](#) – This page needs to be reviewed at the next meeting. Sections may need to be clarified. A footnote should be added on the decision that the meeting was made at.

[Summary note](#) – This is a local practice.

[Two works issued together without a collective title](#) – This needs to be researched to verify what the new RDA Toolkit says on the issue. It is useful to keep because it is a rare occurrence.

[When to add 006 and 007 fields](#) – The data entry section can be removed. A link to the Polaris document on TOMs should be added.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 AM.